
 

 

The County of Peterborough 

Waste Management Committee 
 
 
To:  Chair and Members of Committee 
 
From: Laurie Westaway, Manager of Environmental Services 
 
Date: November 15, 2010  
 

 
Subject:  Report WMC10-009 
 REM – Wesleyville gas 
 
Recommendation: That Report WMC10-009 from the Manager of 

Environmental Services, presenting an update on the 
REM Wesleyville project, be received for information. 

 
Financial Impact: None 
 

 
Update:   

At the September 20, 2010 WMC meeting report WMC10-006 was provided for 
information.  Staff was directed to monitor the activities of the Wesleyville project 
and attend the future public meeting.  Particular concern was raised about the 
project falling under the Green Energy Act. 

The purpose of this report is to provide Committee with an update on the REM- 
Wesleyville project.   

This project falls within the parameters of the Environmental Assessment Act and 
all its requirements.  Even though energy will be generated from the facility, it 
does not classify as a Green Energy Act project.  This project is more comparable 
to the Landfill Gas Project at the Peterborough Waste Management Facility.   

Currently, the project is 70% through the Environmental Assessment Process.  
The Certificate of Approval process will start in November and the last public 
consultation is planned for December or January.  It is expect that the project will 
be completed by spring 2011. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Laurie Westaway, Manager of Environmental Services 


